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Welcome to 2023 everyone! According to Chinese astrology, each year is the year of a particular animal. This is the Year of 
the rabbit. Many people in Japan say that they can see Mochitsuki Rabbits when they look at the surface of the moon. 
However, I heard that there are many people in the United States who say that they can see human faces on the surface of 
the moon. I think it's just a difference in how we perceive the image of the pattern, but today I would like to share a story 
about why rabbits are said to be on the moon. Have you ever heard the story of "Rabbit's donation"? It is a story about three 
animals and a monk. 
 
A long time ago, an old monk fell down on a mountain. Three animals, a rabbit, a fox and a monkey, happened to pass by. 
They decided to help the monk. They said, “Let's collect something to eat for him first.” Each of the three went to find food. 
The fox caught fish in the river and the monkey picked up nuts but the rabbit could find nothing. Wanting to help the monk 
but finding no food, the rabbit had an idea. It is the offering of his own meat. The rabbit said to the monk, “I will jump into the 
fire now. When my body is burnt, please eat its meat and continue your practice.” And when he was about to jump into the 
fire without hesitation, the old monk transformed into Taishakuten. *Taishakuten is the guardian deity of Buddhism. The man 
pretending to be an old monk was actually Taishakuten, and he was testing three animals. Taishakuten was moved by the 
rabbit's firm determination, praised it, and drew a large picture of the rabbit on the moon in order to make the rabbit's 
compassionate deeds known to the world. 
 
Rabbit found no food to donate. However, he desperately wanted to contribute to Buddhism, so he tried to give his own life. 
This is not something that can be done easily. In such a way, there is a donation that seems to be easy even in daily life. It 
is “The seven free donations.” 

[Gense - Donation by eye] To look with gentle eyes when talking to others. 
[Wagense - Donation by face] To talk to people with a smile.  

[Aigose - Donation by words] To speak beautiful words with love.  
[Shinse - Donation by body] To use the body to help people.  

[Shinse - Donation by heart] To have a caring heart for others.  
[Shouzase - Donation by place] To give the seat or position to the next person.  

[Boujyase - Donation by home] Welcoming people into your home. For example, shelter from the rain.  
 

Using gentle words with a warm smile is one of the donations. I look forward to sharing Buddhism while wishing each other 
happiness in the warm light of Amitabha Buddha. Namo Amida Butsu 
 
In Gassho, 
Rev. Imada 
If you need to contact Rev. Imada, you can email him at: imadabca@gmail.com 
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Join us for January Services  
 

January Shotsuki Hoyo and Family Service 

Sunday, January 8, 2023 at 10 a.m. 

 

Ho-Onko Service and 

General Meeting 

BCF Annual Awards 

January 22, 2023 at 10 a.m. 

 

Lady Takeko Kujo-Kisaragi-ki 

Family Service & DS Setsubun 

January 29, 2023 at 10 a.m.  

 

Officiant: Rev. Noritaka Imada 

 

 **There will be light refreshments following the services and so in order to prepare enough for everyone, 

we ask that you please rsvp to florinbuddhist@gmail.com.  Thank you!! 

 

 

We will continue to follow safety protocols for all in-person services and activities.  (Updated 12/08/22) 

 

• No vaccination requirement. 

• Mandatory mask usage while indoors. 

• Sign in sheet is recommended for contact tracing (to be notified if someone tests positive.) 

• Sanitize hands before entering the Hondo or other church facilities. 

• Attend services or activities only when you are healthy and free from symptoms. 

• Practice appropriate social distancing is recommended. 

 

Please note that in-person services are subject to cancellation if county/CDC guidelines change or if it becomes 

too risky for the safety and health of our Sangha members to continue with indoor gatherings.  

  

In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send out a message to our 

email list.    
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Ho-Onko Service (Memorial Service for Shinran Shonin) 

 
The Ho-Onko Service is an annual memorial service to remember the life and teachings of our 

founder, Shinran Shonin.  It is from Shinran’s writings and his understanding of the historical 

Buddha’s enlightenment and essence of the teaching of the historical Buddha, that our practice 

of Buddhism was founded. 

 

He passed away on January 16, 1263 at the age of 90.  After he passed away, many followers 

remembered him by gathering together and having a service on his memorial day every year.  

For the Shinran Shonin’s 33rd year memorial service, Kakunyo Shonin, the 3rd Monshu of 

Hongwanji decided on the system of the ceremony and composed “Ho-Onko-Shiki” to praise 

Shinran Shonin’s virtue.  Since then, Jodo Shinshu followers have observed the Ho-Onko 

Service on the memorial day of Shinran Shonin for approximately 759 years.  This is observed 

to recall and appreciate Shinran Shonin, and listen to the Nembutsu teachings.  This service is 

the most important service for Jodo Shinshu followers. 

 

Please join us on Sunday, January 22, 2023, for Ho-Onko Service and General Meeting at 

10:00 a.m. with Rev. Noritaka Imada.  

 

Please RSVP to florinbuddhist@gmail.com if you plan to attend the service.  

There will be a light lunch provided following the service.  Arigato! 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Happy New Year! May 2023 be the best year ever! 
 
 
 

Welcoming A New Year 
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Dear Buddhist Church of Florin (BCF) Sangha Members: 
 
As we look forward to the new year, we also can reflect back on the past year with much 
appreciation.  We welcomed Reverend Imada, his wife Michelle, and their daughter Emma.  We were 
also able to survive the pandemic and have started to resume church activities, and in-person 
services that had been suspended.      
 
With your help we were able to have several successful fundraisers in the past year and the Board is 
very thankful for your participation. These efforts along with many generous donations have ensured 
that the Temple has been able to continue to be a valuable part of our lives. 
 
Coming together enables us to renew old friendships and strengthens our commitment to the BCF 
and we are hopeful we will again be scheduling many of the events we have enjoyed in the past, like 
the Obon festival in the summer. 
 
To celebrate new beginnings, I invite you to attend the Hoonko In-Person Service at 10:00 am with 
Reverend Imada on Sunday, January 22, 2023. Immediately following the closing of service there will 
be a BCF General Meeting.  
 
Thank you for your continued support of the Buddhist Church of Florin in keeping the teaching of 
Shinran Shonin alive and prospering.  
 
 
With Gratitude, 
 
Eric Fujii, President  
Buddhist Church of Florin 
Governing Board 

 
 
 

Buddhist Church of Florin 
Governing Board Meeting Highlights 

Meeting Date: December 8, 2022 
 

 
1. BCF Financial Status:  As of November 30, 2022, the BCF revenues are $141,935 and expenses are 

$124,735.  The budget for the year is $147,500. 

 
2. BCF Youth Protection Policies and Best Practices– compliance with California Law AB506.  Lois 

Kashiwase will send out reminders to BCF affiliates to comply with the requirements of AB 506.  All 
individuals over eighteen who meet the compliance requirements must be certified by California DOJ by 
January 1, 2023.  Glenn Fujii shared the Sacramento Buddhist Church policy and procedures as an 
informational document. 
 

3. Long Range Facilities Planning:  Committee will start working on securing bids for the perimeter 
fencing project in January 2023. 

 

4. Church Reopening:  Discussion to restart church activities (i.e., Sr. Lunch program, allowing otoki after 
funeral/memorial services).  E. Fujii shared proposed reopening guidelines, which are based on the 
Sacramento Buddhist Church guidelines.  E. Fujii to determine the maximum occupancy for BCF 
facilities for discussion at the next BCF Board meeting 



 
 

5. Dharma School field trip – Plans are being made to visit the Berkely Buddhist Temple, tour the Jodo 
Shinshu Center and the University of California Berkeley campus in March or April 2023.  Contact Lois 
Kashiwase if interested in joining the field trip. 

 

6. Audio/visual committee proposal to mount two monitors in the Hondo on the front of the onaijin was not 
approved and the project has been tabled.  BCF thanks Stuart Ito from Sacramento Betsuin for his 
help and for putting together the proposal. 

 

7. The BCF survey tool, updated BCF Directory and donation envelopes will be distributed to the Sangha 
at the January 22, 2023, Ho-Onko Service.  The Survey is due back by March 1, 2023. 

 

8. Membership chair – Reminder letters will be sent to those delinquent on their dues.  The 2023 BCF 
Membership payment is due January 1, 2023.  The membership form will be in the newsletter. 

 

9. Scrip Program – the amount raised from 2021 is $2,632.97.   
 

10. Kianna Nakaoka has requested proposed projects for her Eagle Scout project.  One proposed project 
is to paint the interior of the parsonage and possibly the exterior of the parsonage.  

 
 
 

Buddhist Church of Florin 

Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Public School Teacher Grant Recipient 

 

Cindy DeGuzman is a recipient of a Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Public School Teacher Grant 

in the amount of $1,500. Cindy teaches 5th grade at Barbara Comstock Morse Elementary 

School in the Elk Grove Unified School District.  With the grant award, she plans to purchase a 

class set of the book, Journey to Topaz, and other supplemental materials to teach about the 

incarceration of Japanese Americans during World War II.  Cindy also plans to purchase art 

supplies for Social Emotion Learning (SEL) and Visual and Performing Arts (VAPA).  Both 

SEL and VAPA are emphasized curriculum items for the emotional health of students during 

COVID. 

 

The Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Public School Teacher Grants are available to church 

members who teach in public schools.  Grant applications are being accepted for the 2022-23 

school term.  For more information regarding this grant program, please see the Kikuyo and 

Kinjiro Nakatani Public School Teacher Grant article and application included in this 

newsletter.  

ONLINE PAYPAL DONATIONS 

 
You can now make online donations/payments to the church by visiting our website 
at florinbuddhist.org and clicking on the "Donate" button near the bottom of the home page. This is a 
convenient, secure way to make online donations for osaisen, shotsuki, services, membership and special 
events. 
 

http://florinbuddhist.org/


 

Contact Kathy Menda at (916) 392-1896 or (916) 761-9469 if you have questions. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dharma School  

Berkeley Field Trip 

 
Dharma School is sponsoring a field trip on Sunday, April 16, 2023 

to attend Berkeley Buddhist Temple (BBT) Sunday Service; tour the Jodo Shinshu Center (JSC) and 

then visit UC Berkeley Campus.  

 

Please save the date and join us on this great opportunity to visit Berkeley!!  If you 

are interested in joining us, please contact 

Lois Kashiwase or Walter Menda.  Thank you!! 

 

**More details to follow. 
 



 
 



 

 



 
Buddhist Church of Florin 

Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Public School Teacher Grant 

$1,500 

 

Public school education is the foundation for a harmonious and prosperous society.  Unfortunately, public 

school teachers pay for classroom supplies and educational material with their own money because of school 

budget cuts.  The Buddhist Church of Florin supports public school teachers by offering a $1,500 grant for 

classroom supplies and education materials; and if necessary, for Personal Protection supplies and equipment. 

 

To be eligible for the Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Public School Teacher Grant, you must be a full-time public 

school teacher in Kindergarten through 12th grade; and a member of the Buddhist Church of Florin (church 

membership dues are paid and current). 

 

How to become a member of the Buddhist Church of Florin?  If you are married, please join under the 

couple/family category or if single, the adult single category.  Contact Walter Menda for a 2023 Church 

Membership Form at (916) 392-1896 or wmenda@pacbell.net. 

 

Please complete the Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Public School Teacher Grant Application and email to Walter 

Menda.  Applications are being accepted on an ongoing basis. 

 

              

 

Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Public School Teacher Grant Application 

 

Name: 

 

Address: 

 

Telephone Number and E-mail Address: 

 

Member of Buddhist Church of Florin (Yes/No): 

 

Name of School:      School District: 

 

Grade: 

 

Teaching Credential (Yes/No): 

 

School Term (i.e., September 2022 to June 2023): 

 

How I plan to spend the $1,500 grant: 

 

 

I certify that I have provided complete and accurate information to the items on this application.  I fully 

understand that any misrepresentation of information may revoke any right to a grant. 

 

           

Signature of Applicant    Date 



 
Buddhist Church of Florin 

Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani Scholarship 

 

Graduating High School Students 

And 

Students Attending a University, College or Vocational School 

 

You are encouraged to apply for the Buddhist Church of Florin’s Kikuyo and Kinjiro Nakatani (Nakatani) 

Scholarships, if you meet the following criteria:  

 

$5,000 Scholarship and $3,000 Scholarship for Graduating High School Students 

 
▪ Must be graduating from high school this academic year; 
▪ Plan to attend an accredited university, college or vocational school full time next year; 
▪ Your parent is a member of the Buddhist Church of Florin (church membership dues are paid and 

current before the scholarship application deadline); and 
▪ You have been a Florin Dharma School student while attending high school. 

 

Applicants will be judged on: 
o Participation in the Florin Dharma School  
o Participation in church program activities 
o Participation in community programs 
o Academic achievements 
o Essay (approximately 300 words) on the topic of how Buddhism affects your life 
o In-person interview 

 

$5,000 Scholarship, $3,000 Scholarship, $2,000 Scholarship and $1,000 Scholarship for Students 

Attending a University, College or Vocational School 

 
▪ Must be attending an accredited university, college or vocational school full time this academic year 

and plan to continue next year full time and for the full year; 
▪ You or your parent is a member of the Buddhist Church of Florin (church membership dues are paid 

and current before the scholarship application deadline); and 
▪ You have been a Florin Dharma School student while attending high school. 
▪ To provide scholarship opportunities for more students, a university, college or vocational school 

student can be a recipient of only two Nakatani Scholarships while attending a university, college or 
vocational school. 

 

Applicants will be judged on: 
o Participation in a Jodo Shinshu Buddhist church and/or program activities  
o Participation in community programs 
o Academic achievements 
o Essay (approximately 400 words) on the topic of how Buddhism affects your life 
o In-person interview 

 

Applications may be obtained from the Nakatani Scholarship Chairperson, Walter Menda, or Florin Dharma 

School Superintendent and YBA advisors in January 2023. 

 

Applications must be received by the Nakatani Scholarship Chairperson by 

midnight, April 1, 2023. 

Please confirm with BCF prior to said events. This calendar is subject to change. 



 

  



 

Please confirm with BCF prior to said events. This calendar is subject to change. 

 

 

  



 

 


